Champaign Central High School Announcements 11/2/2023

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS - PTSA

CLUBS AND ACTIVITIES



Please click this link to pick out some songs for the Fall Dance (Sneakerball). AAC Fall Dance Song Recommendations (google.com)

Disability Awareness Club: Join us every other Wednesday in room 3115 at 7:30 am where we spread awareness and hope to educate others to be better at being inclusive. Our next meeting is November 15th. Hope to see you there.

November 7th, **JSA and Students Demand Action** will be hosting Mayor Feinen in the library to discuss her work and living in a representative democracy. Everyone is welcome to join us after school and snacks will be provided. <u>JSA Mayor Event</u>

Attention all new and returning **National Art honors society** members. Our next required meeting is today, November 2nd after school in room 1304. Please bring your \$10 in dues.

Interested in helping to break the stigma associated with mental health? Join us at our upcoming NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) on Campus meetings. We meet on Wednesdays at 7:30am in the College and Career Conference room in Student Services. Our upcoming meetings are on: 11/15. We look forward to seeing you!

As part of NHS' efforts to honor our military service men and women as well as our veterans, we are asking Central families and students to submit the name/s of family members or close friends who have or are currently serving in our military through this Google Form (https://forms.gle/k3sT7sADZ7cx7RBv6).

AMSO (the Applied Math and Science Outreach Club) is pleased to host a talk by U of I cancer researcher Skye Shepherd on Thursday, November 2, at 3:30 pm in the Library Lecture Hall. We look forward to having you join us!

Spanish Club will be celebrating "Día de los Muertos" on Thursday, November 2 at 3:30 in the cafeteria/Commons. Come learn about this holiday, play trivia, decorate sugar skulls, and enjoy some pan de muerto! Please bring \$10 if you have not yet paid your dues for the year!

We have new books at the Maroon Library! Check out the slides here: https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1 WqhofZD3VQ2VTVcUBMCyVDwE5QgESugPBLsaQI KePk/edit?usp=sharing

National Native American Heritage Month starts Wednesday Nov. 1st . See books we purchased over the last year that reflect and represent indigenous voices: https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1zhxolClyIHRQF9ntkiXTTvftL0gY05otBEpe-V8ekQo/edit?usp=sharing

If you are a Sophomore, Junior, or Senior who would like to run for the open **Treasure Class Officer** position, please see Ms. Pennock in room 2114 this week to get a petition and return it by the end of the day (3:20 pm) Friday 11-3.

Do you have an interest in international affairs and diplomacy? Do you like to debate or watch a debate? **The Model United Nations** club is for you. The Model United Nations will meet on Thursday, November 2in room 2101 at 7:15 a.m. The debate will be on the Israel-Palestine war, recent events, and history. The sign-up is in the Google Classroom. New members are welcome. Please check our Google Classroom during the year for the time, and next topic, and sign up for the debate. Google Classroom code is yusbgvo. For questions contact Mrs. Early at earlyma@u4sd.org.

Art Club meetings are every other Wednesday. Come join us as we decorate our doors, and feel free to join our Google Classroom to stay updated! (5jiktid) Newcomers are always welcome!

C-Club, a group focused on leadership development in student athletes will meet on Monday Mornings from 7:30- 7:55 in 1106. Any student-athletes are welcome to attend. For more information contact Coach Hood.

Interested in participating in Central Theater? Join tech for our shows this year!! Backstage, lighting, hair/makeup, and more! All are welcome!! Please fill out this form if you are interested! https://forms.gle/mzBHMexEXVJT9Vbw9 Email nguyenang2024@u4sd.org or heggemel2024@u4sd.org if you have any questions.

Be a part of the 2024 yearbook. We are looking for vacation pictures, pet pictures, and best friend pictures. Send in your photos to Ms. Taryn Smith or find us on instagram @centralmaroonyearbook to send them there. Look out for posters around the school for more information.

Actions will be offering **homework help** this year on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 3:30-5:00. Any questions may be directed to Mr. Miller or Mr. O'Connell at ACTIONS. <u>Actions homework help</u>

Enjoy trivia? Join **Central's Scholastic Bowl Team** every Friday from 3:30-4:45 pm in Room 3109. Please email Mrs. Fletcher at fletchla@u4sd.org with any guestions.

Youth Alive club meetings are every Tuesday at 7:15am in Room 2322. All are welcome in this community that explores Christianity.

The Zoology Club is now meeting on Friday mornings at 7:35 am in Room 2308. Contact Mr. Mucher if you are interested in the club, or just come to this week's meeting

Spectrum Alliance will be meeting every other Wednesday in 2313 (next meeting November 8), from 3:30-4:30pm. Please come and show your support!

Are you interested in meeting new people and developing relationships with others in our school with different abilities, if so **Best Buddies** is a great club for you! Meetings are the last Wednesdays of every month after school. Join our remind @cg9ba8g for updates and more information. Please feel free to reach out to nguyenang2024@u4sd.org or millerro2024@u4sd.org with any questions.

Interact Club is a volunteer organization dedicated to **community service**. We will be in the Den (lower library) **every Thursday morning at 7:30 am**. Newcomers are welcome!! You can join our google classroom: zfb4k77 or remind: df49k Please email interactcentral@gmail.com or carmicer@u4sd.org if you have any questions.

Chess club meets on Tuesday and Thursday after school in the Den from 3:30pm to 5pm. We welcome players of all skill levels. Please contact Mr. Hong at hongaa@u4sd.org to be added to our Google Classroom.

Ever wanted to write news or get your work published online? Join the **Champaign Central Chronicle** newspaper club in room 3206 Tuesdays after school from 3:30-4:30 PM. You'll learn how to write articles relevant to our school and community. If you have any questions, feel free to contact Teacher Choi

COLLEGE AND CAREERS

Message from Mr. Tanner:

Each year, Mr. Tanner meets virtually with parents/guardians and their student(s) to discuss post-secondary plans. If you have questions about the 4-year college/university process, our military branches, employment opportunities in C-U, the trade skills, Parkland College and Pathways, and much more, please email Mr. Tanner (tanneran@u4sd.org). At this time, these virtual meetings are only available for our current Junior and Senior families.

UIUC Virtual Application Workshops:

- Do you have questions about applying to UIUC? Schedule a time for a <u>virtual application</u> workshop!
- During the workshop, an admissions counselor can help you apply, how to self-report your courses and grades, whether you should submit your test scores, writing prompts, and much more!

Visiting the College & Career Center:

- U.S. Army & DePauw University (IN): Thursday, November 2nd
- Northern Illinois University & University of Alabama: Friday, November 3rd
 - Millikin University: Tuesday, November 7th
 - Illinois Wesleyan University: Tuesday, November 14th
 - U.S. Air Force Recruiter: Tuesday, November 28th
- **Students MUST RSVP in Order to Meet With the Admissions Counselors
 - **Visits are Open to Sophomores Seniors ONLY
 - Video: How to Log Into Naviance Student
 - Video: How to RSVP for Visits to Champaign Central

Financial Aid Night, Presented in Spanish:

 November 9th from 6-7:30 PM at Urbana High School. General financial aid process and provides insight on how financial aid works, how to apply for it, student eligibility, and how it can be used to help pay for college. An introduction to the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) and the Alternative Application for Illinois Financial Aid, along with summarizing state and federal aid programs among other topics.

Naviance Log In:

- There is a new way to log in to Naviance. Go to the college and career website on the school's homepage. Once on the college and career website, scroll down on the front page to the link.

- Video Here: Click Here

HIRING: Next Generation School

- Must be 18 years old
- Continue to grow in the field of education with real-time experience. A supportive team training model to build confident educators
 - Email: careers@nextgenerationschool.com
 - Website: nextgenerationschool.com

HIRING: AFSI is Hiring for Production Techs.

- Starting at \$18.20/hr. up to \$21/hr.
- Hiring Event on Friday, November 3rd from 1-6 PM
 - Apply: www.afsifilters.com
- AFSI is the industry leader in high efficiency fluid filter design and manufacturing and they are looking for qualified, experienced applicants to operate production line equipment ensuring quality, safety, and production goals are met.

ATHLETICS

Are you interested in being a swimmer or a diver? **Central Boys Swim & Dive** is looking for new members! We have an informational meeting on Monday, November 6 at 1:30 PM in Room # 1106. We hope to see you there! We especially need more divers.

There will be a fan bus going to the **Cross Country State Track Meet** this Saturday. The bus will leave from Central at 8:15am and return at approximately 3:00pm. If you are interested in riding the bus, please sign up in the Athletic Office by 12:00 noon on Friday. We must have 10 students minimum.

A **winter conditioning** group to prepare for the spring sport seasons will meet Tuesday, Wednesday,, and Thursday from 4:00-5:30 after school starting this week. Contact Coach Hood for more details.

If you have committed to continue your athletic careers at the next level and would like to take part in Central's first **Signing Day**, please see either Ms. Stillman or Ms. Lindemann in the Athletic Office. Our Signing Day will take place on November 8th at 3:00 in Central's Commons.

For all athletes that are interested in **wrestling**, the first practice is November 6th after school from 1:45 to 4pm in the downstairs wrestling room. Please get registered and turn in your sports physicals to the AD office prior to attending the first practice. Everyone is welcome to participate, contact Coach Merle with any questions about wrestling or the season.